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February 22, 2017 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

The Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 

Secretary 

State of New York 

Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223 

 

 RE: Freeport Electric Municipal Light & Power Clean Energy Standard – Tariff Filing 

 

Dear Secretary Burgess, 

 

 Enclosed herewith are the following materials, issued and transmitted for filing on behalf of Freeport Electric Municipal 

Light & Power (Freeport), in accordance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission (“Commission”). 

 

1. Pursuant to the Commission’s February 22, 2017 Order Approving Tariff Amendments and Modifications in 

the Clean Energy Standard proceeding, Case 16-E-0693, revised tariff leaf for P.S.C. No. 9 Electricity, 

containing provisions for adding the costs of alternative compliance payments (ACPs) to fuel cost recovery, 

outlined in Revised Leaf No. 56.1 and Revised Leaf No. 56.2,  Section III. Adjustment of Rates and 

Charges: 

 

   First Revised Leaf  No.56.1 

  First Revised Leaf  No. 56.2 

 

2. Second Revised Leaf  No. 63 containing changes to the effective date from 03/17/2017 to 03/01/2017. 

   

 This revision is issued as of February 22, 2017 and is proposed to be effective March 1, 2017. 

  

 Because the revisions proposed implement a Commission-mandated program, Freeport respectfully requests a waiver 

from the newspaper publication requirements of PSL § 66(12)(b). 

 

 Accordingly, we respectfully request that the Public Service Commission expedite approval of the requested revisions.  

Additionally, we request that the Public Service Commission please advise the undersigned of any action undertaken in this 

proceeding and also notify Duncan, Weinberg, Genzer & Pembroke, P.C., 1615 M St., NW, Suite 800, Washington D.C. 20036 

(202-467-6370 and jcg@dwgp.com). 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ 

 

Al Livingston, Jr. 

Superintendent of Electric Utilities 

Received: 02/23/2017
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